
ST. MARTIN OF TOURS CATHOLIC CHURCH 
1709 EAST HARRISON ST. 
MARTINSVILLE, IN 46151  
SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME YEAR A                                      

 
Weekly Mass Schedule 
Tuesday  6:00 pm 
Wednesday-Friday 7:30 am 
Saturday  5:00pm 
Sunday   8:00 and 10:30am 
Holy Days  See Bulletin 
1st Saturday of the month 8:00 am 
 
Parish Office 
Hours  Monday – Thursday 8:00am – 4:30pm 
Phone  765.342.6379 
Fax  765.342.1263 
Website  www.stmartins-martinsville.org 
 
Pastoral Staff  Father Jegan Peter 
Email   fatherjegan@gmail.com 
 
Deacon Tim Harte 765.349.7660 
Email   tharte@rnetinc.net 
 
Secretary  Lynne Kluesner 
Email   secretarysm@att.net 
 
Bookkeeper  Catherine Marasch 
Email   bookkeepersm@att.net 
 
Religious Education, Youth Ministry  
Deacon Tim Harte     765.349.7660 
   deaconth@att.net 
     
Music Minister  Dr. Owen Hartnett 
Phone   812.219.8128 
Email   ohartnet@indiana.edu 
 
Altar Society President Helen Smith 
Knights of Columbus Grand Knight Randy Cox       
Ladies Faith Group Chris Urbanowski  
Parish Council President Dave Garrison 
 
 
Meetings:  
  

Altar Society                  1st Thursday  6:00pm-Church 
Ladies Faith Group       3rd Tuesday 6:30 pm 
Parish Council             3rd Tuesday  7:00pm-Ed Center 
Prayer Group                Every Wednesday 1:30pm-
 Church 
Knights of Columbus 2nd Wed. 7:00pm-Sexton Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm 
Anytime by appointment; call the parish office 
 
Sacrament of Baptism 
Call the parish office for arrangements 
 
Sacrament of Matrimony 
Pre-marriage preparation is available for all registered 
members.  Arrangements must be made at least six months in 
advance.  Call parish office for arrangements. 
 
Sick Calls 
If you wish to receive the Sacraments at home due to infirmity 
or hospitalization, call the parish office.  
 
Membership in the Parish 
We welcome new members to our parish.  Registration forms 
are available in the pamphlet racks at both entrances of the 
Church. Call the parish office to obtain information about the 
Catholic Faith.   
 
If your email, address, or phone number has changed, please 
let us know. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



St. Martin of Tours Catholic Church 
Martinsville, Indiana 
July 29 & 30, 2017  
SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 
Masses and Services This Weekend 
Sat. 7/29 4:00 pm  Confessions  

5:00 pm  Lora James 
Sun. 7/30 8:00 am  John Zupancic 
  10:30 am People of the Parish 
 

Masses and Services   Intentions 
Tue 8/1 6:00 pm   
Wed. 8/2 7:30 am    
Thur. 8/3 7:30 am  Altar Society 
Fri. 8/4 7:30 am  Richard Rokosz Jr.  
Sat. 8/5 8:00 am   People of the Parish 

4:00 pm  Confessions  
5:00 pm  Frank Mikszan 

Sun. 8/6 8:00 am  John & Frances Fritch 
  10:30 am People of the Parish 

Meetings and Events 
Sat. 7/29   Visiting Missionary  
Sun. 7/30   Visiting Missionary 
Wed. 8/1 1:30 pm  Prayer Group 
Thur. 8/3   NO Altar Society Mtg 
Sat. 8/5 After Mass Prayer Warriors  
Sun. 8/6 After Masses Prayer Warriors 
 

Ministers for Next Weekend July 29 & 30 
Extraordinary Ministers                
5:00 pm  Erin & Emily Bennett  
8:00 am  Judy Malan/ Volunteer   
10:30 am Carol Schaaf / Kenja Fraley/ Volunteer 
Servers 
5:00 pm   Lori Reams 
8:00 am  Ronny & Johnny Malan  
10:30 am John & Joe Fritch 
Lectors  
5:00 pm  Mary Kominowski 
8:00 am  Jennifer Tumey   
10:30 am Morgan Marasch 
Ushers  
5:00pm  Frank Kominowski / Bill Schwab 
8:00 am  Lou Feagans / Mick Pflum  
10:30 am Ann McGown / Tony Kluesner 
Stewardship    Sue Inman / Roger Radue  
Saturday 4:30 pm Mary Ellen Holmes    
Altar Linens Sun Patty Owens       
Vocations Prayer Box  Chris & Tracy Brown  
 
Stewardship Report  
Regular Sunday July 22 & 23  $4,982.00 
   

Kroger Rewards 
Your supporters (23 households) who shopped at Kroger between  
3-31-2017 and 6-30-2017 (Cycle 2017, Qtr 2) have contributed to 
your $225.73 total donation. 
 

Mass Intentions 
Mass intentions can be offered for a friend or family member who is 
living or deceased. Some suggested Masses may be for a couple’s 
anniversary, a birthday or if someone is struggling with an illness or, 
as is most common, for the repose of the soul of someone who has 
died. The suggested offering for Masses to be offered is $10. Mass 
intention envelopes are located in the pamphlet rack in the front of 
church or outside the office door in the east vestibule. 
One must never forget the infinite graces that flow from the Sacrifice of 
the Mass which benefit ones soul. 

News From the Parish Office: 
 
A message from Fr. Jegan 
My dear brothers and sisters in Christ 
Peace of Christ! 
We, St. Martin’s are so blessed in many ways as a parish and as a 
community grown with long history of faith tradition.  As I am 
learning about the history of our Parish and our faith tradition, I am 
grateful to God that He chose me to serve at this Parish and rejoice in 
the Lord. The history of who we are and how faith has nurtured us 
and made us spiritually sound is so important for us to see our future, 
thus our history and our past Spiritual memories are strengths and 
roots for our community. We called not to forget that, so that we 
remain faithful and grateful to God and to our Parish community. 
Jesus calls us to build the kingdom of God in love, peace, faithfulness, 
charity and forgiveness out of our weaknesses, imperfections and 
brokenness. A well-known legend has persisted from earliest times. 
As deacon in Rome, St. Lawrence was charged with the responsibility 
for the material goods of the Church, and the distribution of alms to 
the poor. When Lawrence knew he would be arrested like the pope, 
he sought out the poor, widows, and orphans of Rome and gave them 
all the money he had on hand, selling even the sacred vessels of the 
altar to increase the sum. When the prefect of Rome heard of this, he 
imagined that the Christians must have considerable treasure. He 
sent for Lawrence and said, “You Christians say we are cruel to you, 
but that is not what I have in mind. I am told that your priests offer in 
gold, that the sacred blood is received in silver cups, that you have 
golden candlesticks at your evening services. Now, your doctrine says 
you must render to Caesar what is his. Bring these treasures—the 
emperor needs them to maintain his forces. God does not cause 
money to be counted: He brought none of it into the world with 
him—only words. Give me the money, therefore, and be rich in 
words.” 
St. Lawrence replied that the Church was indeed rich. “I will show you 
a valuable part. But give me time to set everything in order and make 
an inventory.” After three days, he gathered a great number of blind, 
lame, maimed, leprous, orphaned, and widowed persons and put 
them in rows. When the prefect arrived, Lawrence simply said, 
“These are the treasure of the Church.” 
We build God’s kingdom through our time, talents, spiritual and 
material blessings here in our Parish Community. I would like to 
welcome the missionary priest in this weekend to our Parish. May 
God guide us to help them in their needs so that together we all build 
God’s kingdom here on this earth! 
To be the witness for His love, 
Fr. Jegan. 
 

Welcome New Parishioners! 
St. Martin’s would like to welcome two new families  

Mary Gatton. And  
Bill & Nicole Record and their children Robert & Brooklyn 

Welcome! 
 

Prayer Warriors 
We all have people and different concerns that we pray for on a 
regular basis. Sometimes, we want other people to pray with us for 
something particular. The first weekend of every month our Prayers 
Warriors will be available after each Mass to pray with you and for 
you! This is a great opportunity to experience our community here 
and to lift each other up through prayer. Please consider stopping by 
the conference room to talk to one of our Prayer Warriors. 
If you would like to join our prayer chain please contact Jane McGrew 
765.342.4504 mjm923@comcast.net. 
Prayer Warriors will be available after all the Masses Aug. 5 & 6 

 
Register now for Religious Education classes 
Religious Ed. begins Sunday, Aug. 13th 9:00 AM. If you have not yet 
filled out a registration form, please do so.  Extra forms are located at 
the East and South vestibules. 



 Please Remember In Your Prayers: 

 
Faithful Departed 
We remember Richard Rokosz Jr. who passed away on July 12 2017. 
Richard was the son of parishioners Richard & Miriam Rokosz. May 
his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed, by the grace of God, 
rest in peace!  

 
Ministry of the Word- Reconciliation & Healing Mass at  
St. Thomas More 
JOIN US ON THE LAST SATURDAY OF EACH MONTH  
9:00AM-12NOON   
Beginning Saturday, July 29, St. Thomas Catholic Church, Mooresville 
will celebrate the Proclamation of the Word, the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation and will end with Healing Mass at 11:00am. 
St. Thomas More is located at: 
1200 N. Indiana St, Mooresville, any questions please call 317-831-
4142 
           

Monthly prayer intentions from Pope Francis 
Each year, the Holy Father asks for our prayers for a specific intention 
each month. You are invited to answer the Holy Father's request and 
to join with many people worldwide in praying for this intention each 
month. 
August: Artists 
That artist of our time, through their ingenuity, may help everyone 
discover the beauty of creation. 

 
Pope invites people to share views on young people, the 
faith and vocational discernment 
The pope has extended the invitation as the Church prepares for a 
meeting of the Synod of Bishops on young people, the faith and 
vocational discernment in October 2018. 
As part of that invitation, young people—and actually all Catholics 
and non-Catholics—are asked to share their thoughts on a survey 
that is available in the archdiocese through the website 
www.archindy.org/listens deadline is July 31 
 

Those Who Have Asked for Our Prayers 
Pope Emeritus Benedict, Archbishop Emeritus Daniel Buechlein,    
Dick Abel, Bob Altizer, Taylor Anderson, Bob Bechtold,                    
Mary Ann Berlin, Dotty Black, Gunner Burnam, Nick Caravaglia,             
Don Carr, John Cooper, Joseph Coryell, Kaleb Coryell, Peter Coyne,                   
Alan Crawford, Vicki Crawford, Jerry Craven, Paul Craven,                       
Cole Cristie, Donald Dailey, Beverly Elgan, Lou Feagans, Irene Fox,   
Samantha Freeman, Mary Gervelis, Jo Goodman, Frankie Goss,  
Sharon Green, Carol Henry, Wyatt Henry, Evelyn Hixson, Mike Howe, 
Mary Ellen Holmes, Eric Hoskins, Erin Hoskins, Amy Kalscheur,          
AJ Kaufman,  Arminta Kukman, John Malan, Brad Maxwell,                  
Gracie McCallars, Clare McGuire, Jim McGuire, Bill Neal, Cathy Ooley,               
Brinely Owens, Carrie Owens, Evelyn Pellow, John & Margaret 
Petraits, Fritzi Postel, Jerry Ray, Julie Reeves, Victor Russell,                
Megan Richards, Mark Rose, Mary Rothrock, Leslie Sanders,              
Karen Schott, Nancy Scott, Debbie Schwab, Angela Sheets,                
Barbara Sheets, Jeff Sheets, John Sheets, Father Joseph Sheets,            
Tom Sheets, Larry Shelby, Sarah Sichting, Finn Siebert,                    
Karen Simpson, Virginia Clark-Smith, Mary Ellen Smith, Mike Spencer, 
Dorcas Torre, Stephanie(Boder)Valera, Jerry Vogel, Jackie Wieser, 
Nina Williams,  Gordon Wilson, Stella Wood, Fred Woods.  
 

Family Members Serving Our Country   

May all military personnel be safe as they protect us. We remember 
especially: David Burton, Darren Cecil, Azia Dwigans, Kodie Egenolf,   
Jason Fisher, Jason Gillispie, David Guffy, Jeremiah Harmon,                       
Greg Johnson, Ashley Krulik, Jordan Krulik, Peter Klippel,           
Andrew Klippel, Andrew Nann, Tom Nichols, Joe Ooley,  
Michael Joe Osburn, Justin Pavey, Nicole Pavey, Kyle Richardson, 
Jacob Schultheis, Harry Smyser, Capt. Nathaniel E. Tiffany, Bart Wigal, 
and Matt Wigal. God, keep them safe and bless their families. 

Parish & Community Events: 
 
Faith Formation 
Who is this new Priest at St. Martin's? 
If you haven’t had a chance to meet Fr Jegan yet, please join us on 

Tuesday, August 8th at 7:00pm. Fr Jegan will give a presentation on 
his vocation to the priesthood and his journey to St. Martin’s 
All are welcome!  
 

St. Martin’s Annual Parish Picnic 
Join us on Sunday, August 20th 2017 for the Annual Parish Picnic. The 
picnic will take place in Sexton Hall after the 10:30 am Mass. 
The parish will provide hamburgers, hot dogs, bratwurst and 
macaroni & cheese. Please bring a side dish or dessert to share. 
We look forward to seeing you all there! 
Ministry Fair:  Deacon Tim & Secretary Lynne will be available at the 
Parish Picnic Sunday Aug. 20th to provide information, answer 
questions and sign up volunteers for Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, 
Sacristans, Servers, etc.  There will also be an opportunity to talk with 
representatives from the Altar Society and Knights of Columbus.  
Please prayerfully consider getting involved with these opportunities 
in your Church family. 
 

2017 Parish Directory   
EXCITING NEWS!   It is time for our new pictorial church directory!  
Sue Inman will need volunteers to help with the sign-up process for 
our families.  Please contact her at vsueinman@comcast.net if you 
would like to volunteer to be a part of this project.  
 

To help you plan ahead, signups will begin 
In September 
Photography sessions will be:  
November 20, 21 and 24-2:30-9:00pm                                          
Saturday November 25 10:00-4:30pm 
December 6, 7, & 8 2:30-9:00pm 
Saturday December 9 10:4:30pm 

As a personal plea from Deacon Tim, “please plan on having your 
family picture taken for this. I have one in the RE office, one in my home 
office and one in my truck, and I can honestly say I average referring to 
one of those daily”.     
 

Let’s all head to the movies!  
Catholic Charities Indianapolis will be hosting a premiere of the 
movie, “All Saints” on Thursday, August 24 at the AMC Indianapolis 
17 theaters. This is a true story of a Burmese community that 
resettled in Tennessee and how both the Burmese community and 
the local town community found what they needed in each other.  
Tickets are $12 and must be purchased online at 
www.HelpCreateHope.org. There are a limited number of tickets. 
Proceeds go to support the work of the Refugee and Immigration 
Services of Catholic Charities Indianapolis.  For questions or more 
information, contact Valerie Sperka at 317-592-4072 or 
vsperka@archindy.org. 

 
Community Blood Drive  
The next Community Blood Drive will be Tuesday August 8, from 
1:30-6:30pm in Sexton Hall. Those who are 16 and older, 110 pounds 
or more and in good health can in most cases donate.  Sixteen year 
olds do need parental consent; those who are seventeen and older 
can choose to donate themselves.   
 

Thank you to our Advertiser of the Week 
Neal & Summers  Funeral and Cremation Center 

765-342-8439 
We thank all of our sponsors who continue to advertise on the back of 

our weekly bulletin. When patronizing our advertisers, please let 
them know that you have seen their ad on our bulletin. 
A complete list of advertisers is posted on our website  

 


